Village of Crooksville

Workshop Minutes

June 28t 2021

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following members present; Mr. Rice, Mr.
Locke, Ms. Smith, Mr. Hampton, Mr. Allen, and Mr. Loomis. Tom Collins was also present.

First up on the agenda is a quote from Elite Fire Services for the Rec Center, which will be on
the agenda next meeting for approval. Another $600 will be added for the drawing and permit
fees. The payment would come from the Village Capital Projects Fund.

Next up, Tom asked McKee Paving to submit a quote for paving the alley between High and Hull
Streets (435’ long X 13.5” wide). He will try to have the quote by next weeks meeting. McKee
Paving is the contractor that will be paving the alley next to the park per the NRG.

After some searching, we have found Nicole Karch, who is currently a fulltime English teacher at
Zanesville City Schools. She received her web Development Certificate in January, 2021. She
would be doing the website maintenance, posting Council Minutes, Ordinances, Resolutions,
etc. Nicole’s fee is $60/month, same fee as we were paying Don Holycross. A lot of other people
were wanting to charge around $300/month.

Along with all the good buzz we’ve been receiving about the park and pool upgrades, we are
getting a lot of interest and requests for a merry-go-round. The 10’ multi colored (1071 Ibs.) is
$7,320 and includes shipping.

Council looked over the District Eighteen Public Works Integrating Committee evaluation
criteria and project weighing factors for the road projects.

We had a good turnout for Community Celebration Day on Saturday and are looking forward to
the Pottery Festival on July 15%, 16t and 17t

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.
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